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OFF THE ROTARY WHEEL

Rotary Club of Altadena

AN AWARD-WINNING NEWSLETTER 

This WeekThis Week

May 30
Kimmet Haggins

June 06
Tony Hill
June 03

Tony HillPlease turn to This Week p. 3

May 30, 2019

Civilization and 
Movement

Rotary’s Wheel and More InIn
TuneTune
InIn
TuneTune
InIn
TuneTune by Sarah 

O’Brien,
President

Please turn to In Tune p. 4

Ed Jasnow:
What Kind of 
a Last Name 
is Jasnow, 
anyway?
Program Host: 
Ed Jasnow

Ed Jasnow has been asked that ques-
tion all his life, and he’s fi nally decided 
to answer it once and for all.  

Jasnow has been a member of 
this club for over 29 years, serving as 
President in the 1995-96 term. He was 
voted Rotarian of the Year in 2006. He 
is currently serving his fi fth term on the 
Board of Directors of the club, and is 
also serving his third term on the Board 
of the Altadena Rotary Charities (ARC) 
Foundation. 

His main activity is as Chairman of 
the Teacher Mini-Grant Program, which 
provides $400 grants to teachers who 
submit proposals to enhance the class-
room experience of their students. He 
has been doing this for over 20 years, and 
estimates that our club has given over 
$400,000 to teachers over that period.

Jasnow has also served as Interact 
Chair for District 5300 in the 2000-01 
term. He is very proud to be a Rotarian, 
and believes he’s a member of the best 

at club meet-
ings. In these 
instances it is appropriate to print the words 
Rotary Club above the wheel symbol, and 
the name of the city, state or nation below 
the emblem. The Rotary fl ag is always prom-
inently displayed at the World Headquarters 
as well as at all conventions and offi cial 

events of Rotary International.
So what about the wheel 

emblem? A wheel has been 
the symbol of Rotary since 
early days. The fi rst design 
was made by Chicago Ro-
tarian Montague Bear, an 

engraver who drew a simple 
wagon wheel, with a few lines to 

show dust and motion. The wheel was said 
to illustrate Civilization and Movement. 
Most of the early clubs had some form of 
wagon wheel on their publications and let-
terheads. Finally, in 1922, it was decided that 
all Rotary clubs should adopt a single design 
as the exclusive emblem of Rotarians. Thus, 
in 1923, the present gear wheel, with 24 
cogs and six spokes was adopted by the 

We are entering the season of hol-
iday and commemorative events, 
having just celebrated Memorial 

Day and with July 4th not too far away. 
Altadena Rotary Club members tradition-
ally raise fl ags on Lake Ave and elsewhere 
as we celebrate with the community and 
recognise our national pride. 

Newer members of the Club 
might not yet have seen Ro-
tary’s fl ag which is carried 
at District and International 
events. An offi cial fl ag was 
formally adopted by Rotary 
International at the 1929 
Convention in Dallas, Texas. 
The Rotary flag consists of a 
white fi eld with the offi cial wheel emblem 
emblazoned in gold in the center of the fi eld 
The four depressed spaces on the rim of the 
Rotary wheel are colored royal blue. The 
words Rotary and International printed 
at the top and bottom depressions on the 
wheel rim are also gold. The shaft in the 
hub and the key way of the wheel are white.

The fi rst offi cial Rotary fl ag reportedly 
was fl own in Kansas City Missouri, in Jan-
uary 1915. In 1922 a small Rotary fl ag was 
carried over the South Pole by Admiral 
Richard Byrd, a member of the Winchester, 
Virginia Rotary Club. Four years later, the 
admiral carried a Rotary fl ag in his expedi-
tion to the North Pole.  Some Rotary clubs 
use the offi cial Rotary fl ag as a banner 
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Congratulations
Birthdays
15 - Elsa Smith
18 - Craig Cox

23 - Dorothy Brooks
30 - Susan Applegate

Anniversaries
18 - Tony & Ann Rider Hill

19 - Roger & Kathleen Ann Fennell
24 - Jennifer Hall & Jim Sanfi llipo 

 Sparks is published 48 weeks a year and is the 
offi cial publication of the Rotary Club of Altadena. 
The deadline for submission of articles is Friday at 
6p to current editor email, fax, or delivery.

Rotary Club of Altadena - #7183
Chartered: February 14, 1949

P.O. Box 414, Altadena, CA 91003
www.altadenarotary.com
Meets: Thursday, 12:10p

Altadena Town & Country Club
2290 Country Club Drive • Altadena, CA

626-794-7163
Rotary Int. Pres................................. Ian H.S. Riseley
Dist 5300 Gov. ........................................ John Chase

Offi cers
Sarah O’Brien, Pres. ...................Bus. 626-796-5000
Mark Mariscal, Pres. Elec. ...........Bus. 310-902-6547
Steve Kerekes, V. Pres. ................Bus. 626-351-8815
Jim Gorton, Sec........................... Bus. 323-816-6713
Mike Noll, Trea. ............................Bus. 626-683-0515

Directors
Mark Mariscal • Ed Jasnow

John Frykenberg • Dennis Mehringer
David Campbell • Sarah O’Brien • Mike Zoeller

Chairmen
Mark Mariscal ...................................... Administration
David Smith .............................................. Foundation
  Charlie Wilson ............................Asst. Foundation
Frank Cunningham ................................Membership
Jacque Foreman ........................... Public Awareness
 Jacque Foreman ...........................Acting Publicity
 Jacque Foreman ...........................Sparks/Website
Mike Zoeller ...........................................Club Projects
 Doug Collifl ower .................................Community
  David Smith ........................................ International
    To be Announced ............... Asst. International 
  Tony Hill .......................... Youth Contests/Awards
 Mike Zoeller .....................................Youth Projects
  John Frykenberg ...................................Vocational
Editor, Design & Typesetting ........... Foreman Graphics
Photography ...........................................Jacque Foreman

Program ReviewProgram Review

May
Youth Services
Program Chair: Ed Jasnow
May 30 - Ed Jasnow: What kind of a 
last name is that?

June
Rotary Fellowship
Program Chair, Mike Zoeller

June 06- Steven Kwon, PhD - President, 
Nutrition and Education International

Congratulations

Mentoring Veterans into
Civilian Life and Leadership

Please turn to Program, p. 3

Appropriately 
on the eve 
of Memorial 

Day weekend, our 
speaker this past Thursday (May 23) was 
Cynthia Bergston Budzyn, Executive Man-
agement Consultant of Leadership Pasade-
na. This is a 501(c)(3) leadership training 
program that helps veterans and civilians 
become valuable leaders in our community.

Budzyn described to us how veterans — 
when they return home after fi nishing their 
service — have an enormous adjustment 
to make. In many if not most cases, they 
joined the military right out of high school, 
stepping out of the home in which their 
parents made decisions for them into the 
military in which their superiors controlled 
all aspects of their lives. They return, never 
having lived as independent adults, with 
no college degree and with no clue how 
to successfully transition back into society.

Although many of the returning vets 
suffer from various degrees of physical and 
mental disability, about 75 percent have no 
disabilities except the lack of knowledge as 
to how to navigate the transition. Without 
help, these men and women have an incred-
ible potential for anxiety and depression. 
They have a strong propensity to become 
isolated, lonely and confused, with a loss of 
identity. Often these veterans turn to alcohol 
and drugs, become homeless and some end 
up committing suicide.

Leadership Pasadena provides a com-
passionate, personal, inexpensive program, 
not only to these lost returning vets, but 
also to civilians who need support to get 

on track. The program lasts 12 days plus 
a weekend retreat at a cost of $2,500. The 
program teaches the participants leadership 
skills, provides them with a guiding hand by 
introducing them to local non-profi ts that 
can always use help. Leadership Pasadena 
does its best to match the participants with 
non-profi ts that would be a good match. It is 
a win-win. This exposes participants to such 
things as corporate sponsors and public 
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Tony Hill

hairmen’s 
ornerCornerChairmen’s 

by Jacque Foreman, Public Awareness Chair

Program 
Continued from p. 2

club in Rotary. 
Come listen as he details the background 

of his last name and the activities of some 
of his family members who bear that name.

Sometimes we just plain luck-out when 
a speaker cancels. 

This Week
Continued from p. 1

works. Special events are organized for the 
students, including health day, CalTech day, 
and arts day at the Huntington Library. The 
students are taught networking skills, team 
building skills, how to develop personal 
branding and their own elevator pitch. The 
Veterans program runs from May through 
October, and the civilian program runs from 
September through April.

Budzyn then introduced one of the grad-
uates of the Leadership Pasadena program, 
Martin Kevin Hernandez Barajas, a very im-
pressive former US Marine. He talked about 
his diffi cult adjustment upon his return from 
duty and how the Leadership Pasadena pro-
gram helped him develop self-confi dence 
and learn the skills to navigate his new 
world. He has since worked as the campaign 
manager for a school board candidate, be-

come the 
veterans’ 
adv i so r 
fo r  t he 
M a y o r 
of Azusa 
and was 
n a m e d 
an hon-
o r a r y 
member 
of Azusa 
Ro t a r y. 
Barajas has recently graduated with a 
Bachelor’s degree in criminal justice and is 
currently studying for the upcoming LSAT, 
the test to get into law school

Former Pasadena Mayor, Bill Bogaard, 
said this about the program: “Pasadena is 

unique for the quantity, quality and compas-
sion of its non-profi t organizations serving 
the many needs of this community. But 
these good things don’t just happen, they 
result from leadership … thoughtful and 
well-informed persons who are committed 
to the building and the betterment of our 
community. Leadership Pasadena creates 
and nurtures just such persons!”

Flags Rise on Lake for Memorial Day
and will stay up through

Flag Day and the Fourth of July

One of the 
things we 
do for our 

community is put 
f lags down Lake 

from Woodbury Road on the south to Al-
tadena Drive on the north. My job in all this 
is usually to record our efforts for Sparks 
and make sure that notifi cation of our 
efforts get sent around. On Saturday, May 
25, seven of us came together to decorate 
Lake Avenue with the Red, White & Blue.

I arrived at the north end  of the Pres-
byterian Church parking lot at about 9:45. 

The next person to arrive was Tony Hill. 
Then, in succession came Tom McCurry, 
Mike Zoeller, Craig Cox, and David Smith. 
Last to arive was Sylvia Vega. 

They divided up into two teams of three: 
Going north in Smith’s pickup were David 
Smith, Craig Cox and Sylvia Vega. Going 
south in Hill’s van were Tony Hill, Tom 
McCurry and Mike Zoeller.

The Smith team traveled together in the 
truck from one light pole with fl ag brackets 
to the next, while the Hill team split up, with 
Cox and McCurry walking with the ladder 
extended and Hill driving, with the fl ags in 

his van. The fl ags that went up this weekend 
will play in the wind until after July 04.

Our newer members don’t remember 
when we put the fl ags out fairly early in the 
morning on the day they were commem-
orating and then took them down before 
sunset on the same day. 

Thanks to Craig Cox and probably a few 
others behind the scenes and their determi-
nation, we now put the fl ags on light poles 
so they are illuminated through the night 
and can proudly decorate Lake Avenue for 
several days in a row.

For Photos, turn to Chairmen, p. 5
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Next Month’s Programs

In Tune
Continued from p. 1

June
Rotary Fellowship
Program Chair, Mike Zoeller

June 06- Steven Kwon, PhD - President, 
Nutrition and Education International

June 13 - Terry Masango - Captain, Salva-
tion Army, Pasadena Tebernale (to be 
confi rmed)

June 20 - Lori Touloumian - Principal, Eliot 
Arts Magnet Middle School

June 26 - Demotion Party - Evening Event
June 27 - Dark

Rotary International Association. A group 
of engineers advised that the geared wheel 
was mechanically unsound and would not 
work without a keyway in the center of 
the gear to attach it to a power shaft. So, in 
1923 the keyway was added, and the design 
which we now know was formally adopted 
as the offi cial Rotary International emblem.

One of the colorful traditions of many 
Rotary clubs is the exchange of small ban-
ners, fl ags or pennants. Rotarians traveling 
to distant locations often take banners 
to exchange at make up meetings as a 
token of friendship. Many clubs use the 
decorative banners they have received for 
attractive displays at club meetings and 
district events. The Rotary International 
board recognized the growing popularity 

of the banner exchange back in 1959 and 
suggested that those clubs which participate 
in such exchanges give careful thought to 
the design of their banners in order that 
they be distinctive and expressive of the 
community and country of which the club 
is a part. It is recommended that banners 
include pictures, slogans or designs which 
portray the territorial area of the club.

Exchanging club banners is a very pleas-
ant custom, especially when a creative and 
artistic banner tells an interesting story of 
community pride. The exchange of banners 
is a signifi cant tradition of Rotary and serves 
as tangible symbol of our international 
fellowship. 

Why not include a visit to a local Rotary 
Club in your vacation plans this summer? 

Whether in the States or overseas, Rotary 
Clubs everywhere welcome traveling Ro-
tarians. Pick up an Altadena Rotary Club 
banner to pack with your sunscreen and 
fl ip-fl ops… and send us a postcard!

Take Due Notice Thereof

May 23 — Guest of the Club Donna Scarantino, 
President of Theatre Americana (right) accepts a 
$400 donation from President Sarah of the Alta-
dena Rotary Club

May 16 — In attendance at our meeting were representatives from the Alta-
dena Sheriff’s Station and from the Altadena Mountain Rescue Team (AMRT) 
to accept a check for the $2700 raised by our Pancake Breakfast on May 11. 
These funds will go to purchase equipment and supplies for the Rescue Team. 
Those in the photo are: standing (l to r) Steve Kerekes; Acting Captain of the 
Altadena Sheriff’s Station, Alex Canchola; Doug Collifl ower; Rene Amy; Dep-
uty Dan Paige, and AMRT members Ernest Park and Greer Shaw; sitting (l to 
r) Mark Mariscal; Mario and Michell Guajardo (Grocery Outlet — The Pancake 
Breakfast was held in their parking lot) and AMRT member Jeff Chapman 
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Chairmen
Continued from p. 3 Flags Go Up

^

^North on Lake Avenue

South on Lake Avenue
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RETIRES FROM
BEING PRESIDENT

and is DEMOTED to
VICE PRESIDENT

Wednesday, June 26
Starts at 6:00pm

2212 El Molino Ave.
Northeast Corner Cordova & El Molino

No Charge for Members or a Member with One Guest
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The Rotary Club of Altadena PresentsThe Rotary Club of Altadena Presents

PP 
oncertsCC in the

ark
All concerts are FREE and start at 7:00 PM in the Amphitheater at Farnsworth Park

568 East Mt. Curve Ave., Altadena, CA 91001 • Visit: Our Concerts in the Park FaceBook Page

23rd Annual Summer Concert Series Schedule - 2019

The Answer to Classic Rock (Classic Rock) ........................................ Saturday, July 06
Blue Breeze Band (Motown, Funk, Soul, R&B) .................................. Saturday, July 13
Floyd & the Flyboys (New Orleans R&B, Jump, Swing, Blues, Roots Rock) Saturday, July 20
ReLoVe (Reggae, Soul) ....................................................................... Saturday, July 27
Live >From Earth (Pat Benatar Tribute) ........................................ Saturday, August 03
Upstream (Reggae, Soca, Caribbean Tunes) ................................. Saturday, August 10
My Generation (British Invasion Genre Rock) .............................. Saturday, August 17
Dog N Butterfl y (Heart Tribute) .................................................... Saturday, August 24

And … For The Grand Finale … Saturday, September 07
Tribute to THE WHO

THE WHO EXPERIENCE
Presented by the Sheriff’s Support Group of Altadena

In Cooperation with LAIn Cooperation with LA
County Parks & Recreation

AND Sponsors: Frank Cunningham of Gently Guided, a personalized senior living referral service; 
Georgia Rutherford in memory of Don Rutherford, fi rst president of SSGA; 

THE PASADENA COMPLEX

Altadena Rotary
Thank You to our Generous Sponsors

PEOPLE
OF ACTION

PPPPPPPPPPPEEEEEEEEOOOOOPPPP


